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 The 29th annual synod assembly was held Jun3 to 5, 2016, in Reno, Nevada.  
 For truth in advertising, I am going to begin by noting that if Presiding Bishop Elizabeth 
Eaton had a fan club, I would belong. Instead, I will be content with appreciating her gifts and 
the humility with which she uses them. She told stories on herself, laughed with us, teased our 
own Bishop Mark Holmerud, and passionately and persistently pleaded with us to become 
more than a welcoming church. She talked about white privilege in a way that did not scold 
yet informed us.  

Presiding Bishop Eaton spoke several times on various topics. At one point, she led us in 
a discussion on how we might become a more diverse church. She included everything from 
race and ethnicity to gender identity and sexual orientation. She pointed to the ways that we 
talk about ourselves that exclude others. Food was one example. She pointed out that she is a 
Lutheran, but she just recently had lefse for the first time. When our inside jokes and our 
identity are about jello and not about our theology, we are excluding people of different 
ethnicities and backgrounds. 

Presiding Bishop Eaton asked us to participate in a new exploration of our future with a 
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ άCƻǊǿŀǊŘ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ ¢ƘŜ 9ǾŀƴƎŜƭƛŎŀƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ ό9[/!ύ 
has developed a toolkit, complete with a video to help congregations join the discussion. The 
information is online at www.elca.org/future. I am hopeful that Calvary will find the time to 
examine the material with the intention of having at least one discussion about it. Any 
volunteers to lead it?  

The entire agenda can be seen on Sierra Pacific Youtube Channel. I particularly suggest 
any worship service. They were all energizing and had great music. 

 
Some Numbers: Of the 547 people present, 432 were voting members. Of them, 272 were lay 
and 160 were clergy. (Pr. Don Larson stopped by to say hello and give me one of his wonderful 
hugs. He sends his glad tidings to everyone at Calvary. He is really looking good.) 
 
Some changes in the synod: The synod was 17 conferences. In order to make the conferences 
have somewhat, roughly, equal numbers of congregations, the conferences were redrawn. 
There are now nine conferences. Ours is Redwood Mountain. 
 
Thank you for letting me be CalvaryΩǎ ǾƻǘƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ {ǳȊŀƴƴŜ hΩ5Ŝŀ  
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We learned from the Boys and Girls Club staff that they serve lunch to their members every 

week day, but that leaves the weekend with far fewer food resources.  After discussions with the 

staff, the Stewardship/Evangelism Team decided to pack lunch bags for the last weekend of the 

month, when resources can be strained. On Sunday, June 12, members of Calvary packed over 

70 lunch bags filled with nutritious bars, individual packages of  organic mac and cheese (just 

add hot water), noodle soup, peanut butter, organic fruit juice, single serving packages of 

organic applesauce, and single serving packages of orange slices. We will be preparing lunch 

bags again in July. If you would like to support this ministry, please talk to Kay Parris. 
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We worshipped outside and it was glorious! 
On Sunday, May 29, we worshipped on the corner of South Avenue and Prospect 
Street�³ right out in front of God and everybody. We sang, prayed, praised God, 
and joined the Sunday School children in a couple of wonderful songs. Dale 
Wenget played his guitar and led us in some hymns. Then, we closed the worship 
�V�H�U�Y�L�F�H���Z�L�W�K���V�R�D�S���E�X�E�E�O�H�V�����7�K�D�W�·�V���U�L�J�K�W�����3�D�V�W�R�U���3�D�W���D�Q�G���5�H�Q�p�H���'�H�O�D�Q�H�\���E�U�R�X�J�K�W���E�L�J��
soap bubble toys for us. The wind was just right and took the bubbles across South 
Avenue to the school parking lot where some children chased the bubbles on their 
�E�L�N�H�V�����7�K�H�Q���Z�H���F�H�O�H�E�U�D�W�H�G���.�D�\���3�D�U�U�L�V�·�V���E�L�U�W�K�G�D�\���Z�L�W�K���S�L�]�]�D���D�Q�G���F�D�N�H�����7�K�D�Q�N�V���W�R���.�D�\��
for the great party. And thanks to everyone who helped haul chairs and furnishings 
outside and then back inside. 

Even though it is summer fun time, food is still an 

issue for some neighborhood children 
 


